

Luxembourg, 30 September 2015

## To the Delegations to the CFSP-CSDP Conference

Concerns: Follow-up of the CFSP-CSDP Conference

Dear Madam, dear Sir,

As a follow up to the Inter-Parliamentary Conference for the Common Foreign and Security Policy and the Common Security and Defence Policy, which took place in Luxembourg on 5 and 6 September, I would like to invite you, in the name of the Troika, to provide us with suggestions on potential EU initiatives in the area of the CSDP and migration.

As we decided at the very end of our conference, the Conference should take up the HR/VP Federica Mogherini's invitation to hand over to her a limited number of specific proposals on European foreign and defence policy.

In order to seize this opportunity, it has been decided to make a contribution on the future EU global strategy for foreign and security policy, which is set to be finalised for June 2016.

Moreover, the Conference decided to formulate proposals on immigration, one of the most urgent matters the EU has been confronted with in recent years.

The Troika will then send the suggestions it has received to Mrs Mogherini in December, inviting her to respond at the next IPC, in The Hague on 6-8 April 2016, and try to draw conclusions from the initiative at that IPC.

Convinced that this new way of interacting with the European Commission and the EEAS will strengthen the efficiency and impact of the Inter-Parliamentary Conference for the CFSP and the CSDP, I kindly ask you to submit your ideas by 30 November 2015 at the following e-mail address: eu2015parl@chd.lu.

Henri Kox

Yours sin

Vice-Speaker of the Chamber of the Deputies

Head of the Luxembourg delegation to the Inter-Parliamentary Conference for the Common Foreign and Security Policy and the Common Security and Defence Policy